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Abstract: In the context of the Internet age, people's lives have undergone major changes. For 
college students, the network environment has changed the ideology, psychology, and behavior of 
college students. As one of the important human resources for the development of the country, 
college students are particularly important to guide them to establish a correct outlook on life, world 
outlook and values. Therefore, it is necessary to strengthen the management of college students and 
cultivate their sense of responsibility. Based on this, this article first analyzes the reasons for the 
lack of sense of responsibility of college students, and then discusses specific training strategies in 
the management of college students, hoping to provide valuable references for related work. 

1. Introduction 
At present, the Internet is spreading at an unprecedented speed on university campuses. Its 

characteristics of openness, equality, mass of information, and interactivity allow college students 
to relax on the Internet and unscrupulously display their own imagination. Strength, show your own 
personality and experience your own success. This virtual and free network space provides college 
students with a broad and three-dimensional communication space and a convenient communication 
platform, creating a new network virtual society. The popularization of the Internet has a positive 
impact on social development, as well as on the physical and mental development and life of 
college students. However, everything has two sides, and the Internet has also brought many 
negative effects on society and people. The complexity of network information resources, the 
diversification of value, and the immeasurability of content are bound to have a great impact on the 
political stance, values and psychological development of college students; the unconstrained nature 
of the network, The feature of concealment has greatly contributed to the indulgence and fluke 
psychology of some college students’ netizens, freeing them from many constraints and pressures in 
reality. They cannot be as self-conscious in cyberspace as they are in real life. To maintain a high 
sense of responsibility and low legal awareness will have a great impact and a serious impact on 
college students’ sense of network responsibility. This not only brings opportunities for the 
effective development of ideological and political education in colleges and universities, but also 
makes them face severe challenges. Therefore, under the network environment, strengthening the 
cultivation of college students' awareness of individual responsibility and improving college 
students' awareness of network responsibility are the general trend in the context of 
informationization. 

2. Reasons for the Lack of Sense of Responsibility of College Students under the Internet 
Situation 

Driven by China’s science and technology, China has entered the Internet era. Under such a 
social background, although the quality of life of college students has been improved, their sense of 
responsibility has declined year by year. The specific reasons are mainly reflected in the following 
aspects. First of all, the Internet is a double-edged sword. Although it contains a lot of information 
and knowledge, students can inquire about the materials they want to learn at any time, but at the 
same time, there are also some bad information in the Internet. Under the influence of information, 
students’ values will deviate, their sense of responsibility will be weakened year by year, and their 
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relationship with society will become more and more alienated. Therefore, colleges and universities 
should purify the network environment in their student management work at this stage. Cultivate 
students' sense of responsibility on the basis. The second is the university students’ own reasons. 
Under the influence of many factors, university students are prone to psychological problems. If 
they cannot provide timely guidance on their mental health and enhance their psychological quality, 
they are most likely to have a social hostility. Make more contributions to society. Finally, in the 
student management work, colleges and universities have not guided the sense of responsibility of 
college students. At this stage, many colleges and universities in our country pay more attention to 
the mastery of students' professional skills and lack of emphasis on the cultivation of social 
responsibility consciousness. This makes college students It is impossible to clarify the value of the 
role of responsibility consciousness. 

Ideological and political consciousness: Students only pay attention to some entertaining variety 
shows and TV programs on the Internet, and are indifferent to current affairs and politics. Legal 
awareness: Although our college students know some basic legal knowledge at this stage, in daily 
life, when encountering violations of law and discipline, most students will choose to turn a blind 
eye to avoid revenge. Moral responsibility awareness: Under the drive of interest, college students 
often use network technology to make some violations of law and discipline. For example, some 
college students will use mobile phones to cheat during exams, and even some students will buy 
answers online in order to obtain higher grades. Awareness of social responsibility: At present, even 
if students see terrorism and the development of the country on the Internet, students often show 
indifference and only regard themselves as the center. Family responsibility consciousness: 
Children usually enjoy all the love of their parents, but in normal life, they are not considerate of 
their parents and blindly ask for living expenses from the family, which increases the burden on the 
family. This situation shows that students do not have a sense of family responsibility. 

3. The Importance of Cultivating College Students' Awareness of Network Responsibility 
The realization of a person's value requires the unification of personal value and social value. As 

the most sensitive and active group of contemporary college students, their values have also 
undergone tremendous changes in the process of information society. Therefore, how to correctly 
guide college students to find their own value in this complex and virtual network society, and to 
unify personal value and social value, and realize their value in life, is a key subject of college 
education. Responsibility is a person's conscious attitude towards his own behavior and personal 
responsibility in his social environment. Contemporary college students should clearly recognize 
their own environment and position, and while working hard to pursue their dreams, improve 
themselves, and realize their own values, they should have the courage to assume their 
responsibilities to society. Undergraduates in the flood of information age, only by unifying their 
personal value and social value, can they not only make continuous efforts to create social value, 
but at the same time enable themselves to gain experience and growth and constantly improve 
themselves, so as to truly realize themselves in society. Value in. 

The virtual space of the Internet, as an alternative living space for the main body of the Internet, 
provides college students with many conveniences. Reading, working, making friends, shopping, 
and entertainment can all be realized in the Internet society, allowing us to transcend time and space. 
The limitations and barriers of the world create a magical world of its own. However, while the 
Internet has brought a magical world to mankind, it has also created many difficult problems for 
itself to overcome and solve. Therefore, the healthy development and improvement of the network, 
like the real society, also requires the intervention of responsibility education. In fact, in the 
network environment, humans are the masters of the network and its information. The operation of 
the network, the exchange and dissemination of information resources all require humans to 
complete. Whether it is information collection, transmission, or online shopping, chatting, 
entertainment, etc., they are not behaviors that have nothing to do with other network entities, but 
behaviors that affect the interests and power of other network entities in one way or another. In 
other words, it is a behavior with a certain social significance and value. Therefore, all the activities 
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of the network subject in the cyberspace are also moral activities, and the moral inspection, 
evaluation and related responsibilities of the network subject can be investigated. The level of 
individual responsibility awareness of the network can reflect the level of network ethics. The level 
of awareness of the network subject's sense of responsibility for their own network behavior and the 
consequences is related to the perfection and healthy development of the network, and the 
cultivation of the awareness of the network subject's responsibility is crucial important. College 
students are the largest and most special group in the network society, and their sense of 
responsibility is related to the healthy development of the network. Therefore, individual college 
students should consciously improve their own network literacy. Through network responsibility 
education for college students, improve their awareness of network responsibility, so as to promote 
the development of a healthy and civilized cyberspace. 

4. Strategies for Cultivating College students’ Sense of Responsibility in the Management of 
College Students under the Internet Situation 

The campus network of colleges and universities can grasp the ideological trends of college 
students in time. In order to optimize the online environment of students, the campus network can 
be constructed inside the school, which brings convenience to students while restricting students’ 
online behavior. When building a campus network system, it is necessary to ensure the scientific 
nature of the campus network construction from the following aspects. First of all, the scope of the 
campus network needs to be determined. Generally speaking, the campus network is a kind of local 
area network. Therefore, if there are many campuses in colleges and universities, when constructing 
the campus network, ensure that the area is unified. In addition, the scope of online content needs to 
be determined. In the process of providing online channels for students, it is necessary to control the 
content disseminated online, and prohibit pornography, gambling, drugs and other information 
content from flowing into the campus network to ensure the campus network the health of the 
content. Secondly, in the campus network, you need to set permissions, and you can specifically set 
the method of identity authentication. Before logging in, students need to enter a user name and 
password to prevent social personnel from entering and protect college students' access to the 
Internet. 

A sound network management mechanism can effectively purify the network environment. 
When improving the network management mechanism, it is first necessary to formulate 
corresponding rules and regulations. China needs to promulgate some laws and regulations and 
increase penalties for those who disseminate harmful information on the Internet. Strengthen, 
restrict the behavior of information disseminators, so as to ensure the safety of college students’ 
surfing the Internet, and prevent bad information on the Internet from affecting college students. 
Secondly, in the management system, it is necessary to strengthen cybersecurity education to avoid 
the emergence of cybercrime. When educating students on cybersecurity, it is first necessary to 
improve students’ right and wrong discrimination ability. At the university level, students have not 
yet established a complete outlook on life and Values and their cognition will still be affected by the 
external environment. At this time, students’ discrimination ability and ideological understanding 
will be affected, and the value evaluation standards will not be correct. Therefore, in network 
security education, improve students’ discrimination ability. It is an important measure to avoid the 
emergence of cybercrime. In addition, to strengthen network security education, it is necessary to 
guide students to consciously abide by the network management regulations formulated by the state, 
and correctly use the network for entertainment and learning in accordance with the corresponding 
legal guidelines. Secondly, college student management workers need to closely observe student 
activities, strengthen network security investigations, and fundamentally avoid the emergence of 
illegal incidents. 

There are many opportunities for college students to participate in social practice activities. In 
social practice activities, students’ sense of responsibility can be deepened, and their level of 
awareness can be improved so that they can understand the importance of sense of responsibility. 
When college student workers organize students to participate in social activities, they can first 
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encourage them to participate in some club activities. In club activities, they can exercise their sense 
of responsibility. In order to improve the enthusiasm of students to participate in clubs, they can 
give some outstanding club members Be rewarded. In addition, during the holidays, students can be 
organized to provide free services in rural welfare homes, nursing homes, etc., so that they can 
establish a sense of social responsibility. In addition, for some students with outstanding abilities, 
they can be encouraged to participate in more public welfare activities of social welfare 
organizations, such as rural education support, so that students can move from the campus ivory 
tower to the grassroots level and get close to real life, thereby fostering a sense of social 
responsibility. 

5. Conclusion 
In the context of the Internet age, the continuous development and popularization of network 

information technology has had more and more extensive and profound impacts on various fields of 
social life and the growth and success of college students. Network responsibility awareness has 
attracted more and more people's attention, and the cultivation of college students' awareness of 
network responsibility has also become an important part of the ideological and political education 
in colleges and universities. In-depth discussion and research on the actual situation of college 
students’ sense of network responsibility and seeking the best training path are the innovation of 
colleges and universities in the work of ideological and political education and the requirements for 
achieving effectiveness. It also conforms to the development and development of the current 
Internet age. trend. 
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